CCKC Board Meeting Minutes

April 8, 2019

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Bob Von Cloedt, Karen Hartmann, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Jerry Lis, Mark Delcase, Dan Christiansen, Rebecca Paukner, Andy Hiller, and Scott Jackson. Sue D'Aloia, Stan Raciak, Alex Modic and Sergio Pappa were excused. Pete Monaghan was absent.

MINUTES:

Karen Hartmann: The minutes for the March meeting were presented and approved.

TREASURER: Sue D'Aloia was excused. P&Ls were sent out today to the board members for February and March.

RIFLE PISTOL:

Jerry Lis: Business is picking up. This past weekend was pretty good. The big tractor is in for service.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic: (excused) All is good. The league wraps up April 20. Shooting moves outside the 2nd Saturday of May.

ARCHERY:

Don Walker: (excused) The archery range needs stone for their parking lot. There was a motion made by Scott Jackson for 60 yards of gravel, not to exceed \$700. 2nd by Andy Hiller. The motion carried.

SHOTGUN:

Bob Von Cloedt: Business is picking up. The past weekend was pretty good. We are working on the 5 stand. Hopefully it will be working in 1 or 2 weekends. We plan to paint and install lattice for the 5 stand. The high school league is going well. Everything is looking up.

BLACK POWDER:

Dan Christiansen: The range is closed for the season. Planning to open May 4th.

COWBOY:

George Broecker: Our first match is this weekend, April 13 and 14. The scouts will also be camping this weekend. They will be using the shotgun range and the 22 range. We need to finish the gate on the 22 range.

CORRESPONDENCE:

We received a letter from the Village of Bristol offering us an opportunity to reserve an

advertising space at the softball field. The price is \$300 for a 4x8 space. Since the idea has met with a positive response from the board, estimates will be collected. The deadline to decide is May 17^{th} .

OLD BUSINESS:

Current membership stands at 2995.

Mark Delcase reports the online renewal is now working.

Jess ordered oil today so the heat in the main clubhouse will be working.

An application is in progress with WE energy for a price for natural gas service.

Al Tesch has reportedly returned 2 M1 Garand's to Wisconsin Firearm owners as of February 23, 2019.

If there are any updates or changes to the website please contact Paul Coleman.

NEW BUISNESS:

Would it be possible to put up signage on the posts on route 83 or route 45. Who's jurisdiction would it fall under?

There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Mark Delcase. The motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:45.

Respectfully submitted by: Karen Hartmann, Secretary